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Burger, Kathryn (CI-StPaul)

From: RICHARD HAUS <rphaus@comcast.net>
Sent: Wednesday, May 9, 2018 3:19 PM
To: *CI-StPaul_LH-Licensing
Subject: 20170000652

Legislative Hearing Officer, 

 

This is an objection notice about adding a liquor-outdoor service area to Stone Saloon SBC. 

 

There is already too many problems with the establishment, none the least of which, is the fact that 
most of the people who approved the establishment in the first place are NOT home owners in the 
area. They rent, but are not home owners. Licensing states the HOME OWNERS needed to approve. 

  

There are multiple problems with the parking situation already, and if it is expanded to include outside 
areas, where are these extra people going to park? 6 spaces were never enough!  Ask parking 
enforcement how many times they have to come down to the area and write tickets. 

 

The noise is already too much for us to keep windows open with the weather getting nice. And now 
they want to expand the levels? It's bad enough we need to keep our drapes closed (and had to buy 
heavier drapes) to cut down the lights there now! Our bedroom is right across from the establishment. 
I start work at 5:30 in the morning. We are up by 4:00 so I can be on time. Which means we retire 
early. Being a light sleeper, I don't get a lot of sleep now.  

 

There is already an increase in trash left in the area, especially cigarette butts. I can't see that getting 
better if the expansion happens. 

 

We also realize that the work is already being done for this addition. Permits have been issued. Why 
was this allowed without the licensing in place? Or has it already been granted, and we are AGAIN 
going to be ignored? 

 

Anna Kobett 

444 Smith Av N 
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651-330-2948 


